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I wish first to thank the members of the Iowa Section for the opportunity
to serve this term as Governor of the MAA. It is a privilege to serve and
interesting to see the mechaniem of the Association. A number of talented
people contribute a lot of time and effort, particularly to the publications
of the Association. Again this year I attended two Board of Governors meetings,
one in Duluth, Minnesota, August 20, 1979 and another im San Antonio, Texas,
January 4, 1980. Some items of interest and curicsity from those meetings are
reported belaw

1. (Avgust 20, 1979) A standing Committee on Teaching Undergraduate
Mathematics was established.

2. (Auguet 20, 1979) A report from the Publications Committee (E.F.
Beckenbach, Chairman) proposing to establish a newslettex was accepted and the’
proposal endorgad. The newsletter would begin Januaty 1931, be published five
times per year aad contain

"Current events of mathematical intavest, and mathematical developménts
in the United Ststes, Canada, and, to moma extent, the rest of the world,
editorial, bilographical, and historical notes, etc., flexibly adjustable
to the ideas of the Editoxs. Amnmouncements and discussions of sctivities
of the Association and {ts Sections. Reports of MAA coumittees of wide
spread interest to the memberships. News énd announcements of other
mathematical orgenizations. Advertising. in particular. but by no means
exclusively, of MAA publications.”

3. {August 20, 1979) The item of longest discusaicn was the proposed,
revised "Cuidelines for Evaluation of Collegiate Mathematics Programs" presented
by an ad hoec committee which I chaired. The new Guidelines reduced the emphasis

on Geometry and increased the emphasis on applied mathematics end included a
statement on giving credit toward graduation for high sechool mathamatics taught
in college. The last item received lo:s of discusasion, but wag acceptaed anﬂ tha
new Guidclincs were approved.

4. -(August 20, 1979) A.motion to: employ an Asaociate Executive Director
was approved.

.+ S5« There ave 456 committee positions, Board positions, and ofticct'poéitionp
in the MAA (as of January 7, 1980).

"~ 6. (January &, 1980) There was long discussion of the services (primcipally
‘publications) of the Association and the finances of the Asscciation, precipitated
by the report of the Aduit and Budget Committee which presented a fairly conserva-
tive position that allowed for no increase in the mumber of peges for the MAA
Monthly, Mathematics Magazine, or TYCMJ and establishad a Reserve Fund of $20, 000.
. Prof. Bechkenbach, Chairmen of the Publicatious Committee, though this undualy
limited the services of the Association and suggested that the Audit and Budgat
Committee be raplaced by a "services and objectives” Comnittee. The Association

. experienced a "cash flow" problem last summer. I supporied the more congervative

fiscal pesition, as did the Boawd..




